James Roza

It is a shame that when the government wants to get something done, they will just go over
everyone's heads to do it, no matter the opinions or consequences. We had signatures last year
against this dirt burning operation, yet is is going fully ahead, despite the neighborhood's opinion or
wishes. This is not small. It will be a large operation, and devastating to the environment and health
of the people in this area. STT is already trying to burn wet dirt at their site. They said they were not
going to do that. ACAT wrote 2 papers about the emissions this would cause in our environment.
This should be in a different area, not in this neighborhood. There are other areas around here
already prepared for this type of operation. Use them instead. I think with all the wells, people in
the area, etc. that it is a shame you won't listen and are letting this happen anyways. Also, it seems
like nobody is overseeing this dirt burning project at all. For instance, what about the piece of
"Visqueen" being used for a cover? That is not going to work.Why would you think plastic is better
than a building? With the weather we have here, the water is just going to leak and seep into the
ground. Kind of like the warning last year about the type of building being used. The snow load
last winter really helped that! Also, the comment period should have been before the operation
plan. Our health is more important than this operation. Should be looked into a lot more
thoroughly. What about the environmental study that was never done?



